THE TREASURY

Reference; 20180090 Kaitohutohu Kaupapa Rawa

19 March 2018

Jem Traylen
fyi-request-7274-9b008d70@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Jem Traylen

| refer to your Official Information Act request for staff engagement data made to the
State Services Commission. As you know, on 27 February 2018 the State Services
Commission transferred this part of your request to the Treasury:

Please provide the latest whole-of-agency engagement reports for [the Treasury].
Information being released

The 2016/17 survey had a participation rate of 89% and the results show an overall
engagement index of 71%. The Treasury's engagement score for 2016/17 is
unchanged from 2015/16; however, our underlying results show positive shifts in a
number of areas we have been working on since our last survey. Our 2016/17
engagement level is above the Public Service benchmark of 68 but below the State
Sector Top 25% benchmark of 78.

Please note that the staff engagement results for the Treasury are available in our
Annual Reports, which can be found on our website:
http://www.treasury.govt.nz/publications/abouttreasury/annualreport

This reply addresses the information you requested. You have the right to ask the
Ombudsman to investigate and review my decision.

Yours sincerely

Fiona Foster
Chief People Officer
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